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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
GRANTS SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
February 6, 2013
Suite 425, Conference Room A
11:00 A.M.
In Attendance:    Commissioners Aaron Bowman (Chair), Marla Buchanan; Council Member John Crescimbeni;  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Kyle Billy, Council Auditor’s Office;  Mark Fernandez, HMS Global; Dolly Dillin, Grants and Contracts; James Bennett, Florida Department of Transportation; Steve Arrington, Jacksonville Transportation Authority; Lisa King, Mike Langton, Langton Associates; ; Joe Wilhelm, Financial News & Daily Record,  Carol Owen, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
Commissioner Aaron Bowman called the meeting to order at 11:04 A.M.
Commissioner Bowman noted that this was the first Ferry Commission meeting with Langton Associates officially on board to review potential grants and make recommendations.
Lisa King, Vice President, Langton Associates, proceeded to explain the spread sheet that Steve Arrington (JTA) had put together; Ms. King had edited the material. Primary grant options descriptions included the names of grants, proposal due dates, eligibility, minimum and maximum grant amounts, descriptions and the likely project that the Ferry Commission would identify.

The grant with an imminent deadline was a FIND (Florida Inland Navigation District) Waterways Assistance Grant.  Ms. King indicated that Ferry Commissioner Aaron Bowman is a FIND Commissioner, at which point Commissioner Bowman commented that when Ferry Commission applications come through the FIND application process, he would be recusing himself.
Ms. King asked Council Member John Crescimbeni to review the FIND application process that the Waterways Commission, City Council and Administration has in place.

Ms. King asked Dolly Dillin of the Grants and Contracts office if FIND grants work was within her purview and Ms. Dillin indicated that all FIND applications and work were the purview of Jody McDaniel and the Planning & Development Department.

Ms. King recommended to Council Member Crescimbeni that a Waterways Assistance Grant from FIND be considered by the Jacksonville Waterways Commission.

Council Member Crescimbeni indicated that, to him, the Ferry Commission’s current priorities are (1) the ferry’s overhaul that is due to take place in December and (2) the ferry’s slip walls.

Lisa King directed the Committee’s attention to the USDOT/FHWA (U.S. Department of Transportation/Federal Highway Administration) primary grant option on the spread sheet.  The grant was for the construction of ferry boats and terminal facilities.  The maximum amount of the grant award is an estimated $500,000.  At this point in the discussion, James Bennett of the Florida Department of Transportation announced that on the previous day (February 5th), in an e-mail that he had received, the Federal Highway Administration had released the Ferry Boat Program Fiscal Year 2013 Distribution of Funds.  In that distribution announcement, the Mayport Ferry was allocated $17,659.  The disappointment in the room was pronounced.  Commissioner Marla Buchanan wanted to know on what data the Federal agencies based their decisions for the  Mayport Ferry allocation.  How were calculations made?  Mr. Bennett explained that ferry operators were required to provide statistics on ridership and other factors.  The funding allocation formula was based on the following: passenger ridership-20%; vehicles-45%; and total route miles (of the ferry)-35%.  Data and statistics were analyzed by the National Census of Ferry Operators maintained by the Bureau of Transportation Statistics.
Lisa King suggested that the Commission challenge the data that the Federal Highway Commission calculated for the Mayport Ferry.  James Bennett (FDOT) advised that the allocation figure is unlikely to change, particularly since the statistics and funding allocations have been published.  Next year’s data and allocation, however, could change.

Commissioner Bowman asked Mr. Bennett if would be worthwhile having the Commission work with the North Florida Transportation Planning Organization.  Mr. Bennett indicated that it would be doubtful.

The Chair, Commissioner Bowman, asked Lisa King to meet with the Commission on Monday, February 25th, and have recommendations on what direction the Commission now takes.

There being no further business, the Commission’s Subcommittee on Grants was adjourned at 12:13 P.M.
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